Esperanza Latino Community Services Network

Wednesday, June 1, 2011 – 1:00 PM
CASA GTO
	George Barajas
	Adela Martinez, theplace2b

	Kacie McIntyre, DHS/DRS
	April Peska, ECC/AOK

	Becky Clark
	Franki Cunningham, RI Co Health

	Michael Terry, Child Abuse Council
	Chris Cervantes, RI County

	Heather Roberts, Metro Link
	Connie Barrett, CASA GTO

	Hector Vazquez, DCFS
	Megan Wilson

	Nanci Perkins
	Margie Alaniz, IMC

	Doria Schneider, Bethany
	Marsha Jones, DCFS

	Michael Woods, CASA GTO
	David Umphrey

	Gregory Hixon, DCFS
	Christina Conklin, Moline Library

	Pastor Scott Culley
	Idalia Villalpando, Farmer’s Insurance

	Elizabeth Torres
	Maggie Wilkinson, Family Resources


I. Welcome –  Hector Vazquez/Connie Barrett:  Good afternoon and welcome
II. Introductions & Acknowledgements – (See attendance above)\
III. Minutes – Motioned to accept & seconded.  Hector thanked Connie for completing the minutes.  

IV. Agency News Events:
a. AOK Network - April Peska:  June 23 hosting an event to supporting resilient families. Focusing on human services. What happens when discharging after 5: PM cultivate service plans, discharge plans? Why how and what does that mean in our practice. Speakers in child welfare from Des Moines, Iowa.  Encouraged all to join care’ @ MLK Center @ 6: PM.  Anyone needing to order screening and tracking forms can let April know. They are available in English and Spanish.  

b. Annual Health Fair scheduled for June 12th @ St. Mary Church. All agencies were thanked in advance for their participation.  

c. Library summer reading flyers are now available for children and adults.  CASA is conducting a Spanish reading Program.  (Handout)

d. CASA – Mike:  Every Saturday CASA hosts a Spanish only project. First to arrive selects a topic in a book, there is a puppeteer and a take home activity to read and share or give out to other families.  Any one wanting their kids exposed can join. The main goal is to help elevate the skill level with Spanish speaking kids who are illiterate.  It is free every Saturday in the children’s room @ 10: AM for 1 hour.  You don’t have to speak Spanish but want to be exposed to the Spanish language/culture is welcome.  Camp – spread the word for youth to participate in camp. 8: AM daily with early drop off.  Cost if $45 1st child and $25 additional children.  If a family can pay 5 weeks in advance they receive 1 free week.  Call CASA to sponsor a child.  Upcoming in July…a project with Gilda’s Club to target Hispanic men to educate them about prostate and colon cancer.  Asking women to encourage men to attend and if they do, they will be served two free beers at Stern Beverage building.  The gathering of men is to get them to start thinking about their health, specifically men.  A tour of the facility is also available.  Mike announced CASA wants to share their 
NAIR surplus of items received.  Currently inherited several cases of women’s bras sizes 32A-36C and want to give away. Annually CASA pays $1500 to direct buy from NAIR, however, trying to help community. The NAIR surplus company is located in Galesburg and has supplies from a wide range of items.  Anyone wanting to donate to CASA can.  Mike will bring a book to monthly Esperanza meetings and help any agency join if so desired.  In the meantime, Mike will send an email note when NAIR shipment arrives to solicit help to unload the trucks. 
V. Speaker Presentations

a. Metro Link Services – Heather Roberts, Business Development Manager:  Heather introduced herself adding she speaks very little Spanish and it would be hard following the women’s bras.  However, Heather spoke a short thank you in Spanish for the audience.  This outreach is specific to the Latino & Spanish speaking LEP specific populations.  Metro Link is working with the Hispanic Chambers looking at how to make English information more accessible to Spanish & Latino communities.  Metro Link created a “how to” DVD video tutorial which is available on Kiosk in terminals.  *Need for foster care packets.  Anyone can go online for career jobs.  Metro Link uses text link codes, i.e., shelter codes.  Heather says it is free and to Google maps card mass transit to see quick snapshot of how to get about the towns.  Metro Link offers other programs to the community, i.e., Get on Board Program.  This is a program designed to get employees to & from work.  There is a cooperative agreement with Davenport and Bettendorf of a QC Passport to access all three systems unlimited $30/month.  Metro Link is trying to promote this program as big IRS benefit to make companies more competitive and their employee pool updated with more access.  Heather offers to provide presentations at “Lunch & Learns” as well as having the video available.  Metro Link currently has a pilot program with Rock Island schools.  Children in the middle & high schools ride free to the end of the school year.  However, there is currently no funding for next year.  Heather asks if anyone knows of an agency or company that would be interested in supporting this program throughout the Quad Cities to please let her know.  Metro Link would be interested in partnering with them.  Additionally, Metro Link is not just buses but also the Channel Cat – Water Taxi and rides the Mississippi.  And, with the Amtrak coming, there may be even greater mobility throughout the community.  *Employers should get on board with reliability of attendance at work.  Metro Link also uses dogs for drugs and bombs along with policing.  College Ids also enable rides for free with unlimited access $30/month best rate.  Currently building a new $40 million dollar transit facility to house all the buses.  Heather ends her presentation by stating the future looks very bright here for this community.  The transit system is the glue that holds a community together.  Demographics across the map show the mass transit works for all and the more that use it the better!  Metro Link depends on agencies to get the word out or possible radio spots for cost effectiveness for marketing.  Metro Link is supplementing marketing with the “user-friendly” website and hoping to get public agencies on board to help educate young kids by building it in as a tour.  Example, CASA could use Metro Link when taking youth out on tours.  
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Click icon.  It was also noted Heather was the recipient of the QC Council of Community Services Award as Rock Island School pilot project.  Congratulations!

b. The Oasis Church - Pastor Scott Culley:  Pastor Scott started The OASIS church and is looking for ways to expand his outreach, i.e., food, clothing, etc.  It began in November 2010 when he purchased a building to give away free clothing, furniture and household goods without any requirements.  There are some Spanish volunteers on Friday & Saturdays from 10: AM until 3: PM.  The church is open to come & receive what you need.  It is based on the honor system and supports come from the business community.  Free meals are served on Thursdays and expanding to three (3) other congregations.  The goal next year is to have a hot meal every day of the week.  Any groups are welcome to come and eat all meals cooked there.  The gym can be rented for $30/hour.  The church loves getting items to give away; however, they have no beds or children’s furniture.  It is a first come first serve basis.  The church does not deliver but will provide twine.  Workers are volunteers.  Currently need help with the Joplin area.  Will accept bottled water, boxed food goods and anything in cardboard.  Any tarps, work gloves, flash lights and batteries are greatly appreciated.  Website donated monies will only be used for Joplin.  Wednesday night the youth groups will help to load the semi, June 15th @ 7: PM.  

VI. CASA – see above.

VII. Workgroup Report

a. Bilingual – Hector:  All tests have been taken.  Partially grated.  They were multiple choices.  The written translation pending.  Next phase is the one-on-one interview with translators/interpreters who took the test.  

b. Foster Care Recruitment – Greg:  Last met on 19th @ CASA. Focused on licensing staff recruitment of foster homes expanding into the Latino community.  Need to figure out a process when folks call in.  CASA is the point agency (Connie).  Licensing staff from all agencies discussed the best procedure.  

c. Resource Fairs/Seminars - Greg:  Esperanza attends lots of events.  There is value when reaching out to community that they see a wide array of folks working together.  More importantly, we get the information out about upcoming events.  This groups needs planning time to set up.  Or get information to events if given plenty of notice.  Currently have invite for next March 2012 for John Deere Middle School.  The Dream Act passed.  This is a big monumental movement where Illinois is the only state that is considered the most liberal inclusive state of immigrants.  No tax payer dollars; no state money spent; helps undocumented children go beyond high school.  This is opportunity to go to college and also provide critical key counseling services.  Gives validity by legislation for undocumented children to go forward.  CASA does have lobbying ability.  Send a note of thanks to Senator Jacobs for supporting the bills.  He is pro immigrant.  This is the only way to help educate by challenging in a positive legislation.  Send out notes and thank ask them to support legislation for undocumented immigrants.
VIII. Other Business/Announcements
a. Latino Guide – Please take with and deposit out in the community.  It features CASA and Metro Link.  

IX. Next Steps:  

a. Wednesday, July 6, 2011 @ 1: PM – Rock Island Field Office
Humbly submitted

Marsha Jones, 7/23/11
_1373130532

